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From: Rosemary Howard
To: FedRedistribution - ACT
Cc:
Subject: Proposed ACT Federal Redistribution 2018 - Norfolk Island
Date: Saturday, 28 April 2018 12:14:55 PM

Dear Australian Electoral Commission,

We write to object to the inclusion of Norfolk Island in the proposed ACT Federal Redistribution, 2018,

In 1856, by Orders in Council, Queen Victoria declared "Norfolk Island shall be a distinct and separate
settlement."  We believe that specific declaration has not been altered and holds to this day.

It is therefore not appropriate to include Norfolk Island as part of any mainland Australian electorate.

Until the legality of this contention is resolved, Norfolk Island must be treated as a separate entity.

In addition, the inclusion of Norfolk Island as part of a mainland electorate does not recognise that the
economic, social, cultural and regional interests of the Island are entirely different from those of any Australian
electorate, and that travel from Norfolk Island to Canberra is inconvenient, time consuming and costly. Further,
the physical features of Norfolk Island are unique from any part of Australia. Being located on a ridge linking
New Caledonia and New Zealand, Norfolk Island was formed by volcanic activity and has never been a part of
the Australian continent. Norfolk island's flora, fauna and climate are entirely different from those of Canberra.

As an aside, we note that Norfolk Island residents have no representation in the Senate and are having laws of
New South Wales imposed upon them despite having no voting rights in that State.

Yours sincerely

John G. And Rosemary H Howard

mailto:FedRedistribution-ACT@aec.gov.au

	Objections coversheet - OB044 - John G and Rosemary H Howard.pdf
	act18-ob044-john-g-and-rosemary-h-howard_Redacted.pdf



